Northfield Knightly News



INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

Onapiin 3 Comer	•
Food Wagon Volunteers	1
Grand Knight	2
Donations	2
Fish Fry	2
Thank You's	2
Good of the Order	3
Calendar of Events	3
March Birthdays	3
On the Lighter Side	1



7

Chaplain's Corner ~ Deacon Len Gruber

Dear Brothers & Sisters of Christ:

Have you seen Jesus today? I believe you have. He is with us always. Remember He did promise to always be at our side. He knows us and loves us in spite of our sins. When we walk down a street in Northfield, or any city in the world, we see Jesus. All of us are brothers and sisters of Jesus. He is always aware of us. Even when we turn away He waits for us to come back. When I look back at my life I see many times I have turned my back on Him and walked away. He always waits for me to come back.

How can we serve Him and be worthy of Him. We can't. We are too steeped in ourselves. If we only look for Him as we walk the path of life He is always there for us. Jesus said, "I came not to judge, but to save." I believe we will judge ourselves as we stand at the door to beyond. We will see all our faults and failures, and yet, if we have the love of Jesus and our fellow citizens, Jesus will forgive us and take us home.

As we prepare for Lent may we see Jesus always in our brothers and sisters. As Jesus sees us let us love each other as He loves us. May this Lent bring us peace as we forgive others who have hurt us and receive their forgiveness as well. May we all meet with Jesus in heaven where there is no pain or sorrow, only joy eternal with all our people.

Come, Holy Spirit, and give us peace. Deacon Len

entral Valley

Brother Knights Needed to co-Chair the Food Wagon

We are very much in need of fellow Knight(s) to step forward and volunteer to co-chair the KC trailer and help out Joe. Please contact our Grand Knight or call Joe Hollinger at 507-649-0340



Grand Knight ~ Mark Winter

Brother Knights and Families,

The season of Lent begins in less than a month which will bring fasting, sacrifices and our annual fish fry. This year's fish fry will be on April 8. Roger Janak has volunteered to chair this event again. This is one of our annual events that require lots of KC volunteers in order to make the event a success so please consider helping out if you can.

The KC free throw competition was held on Saturday, February 12 at the St. Dominic school gym. A big thank you goes out to both Art Monaghan and Bubba Sullivan for chairing this event. There were 29 participants at this event. 28 of these athletes went on to participate in the district competition which was hosted by the Cannon Falls council on the following day.

We are looking for more members! Everyone in our council knows of at least one member of our parish that should join our council. Now is the time to ask them and get them to fill out a form 100. The New Prague council will be hosting their annual major degree on Sunday March 12, 2011. This is about the closest a major degree will be to Northfield within the next year. I will be bringing a couple of candidate to this event. Any member is also invited to attend. If you haven't been to a degree since you had gone through, or if you haven't completed your 3rd degree, I highly recommend it. Just let me know if you would like to come with.

This Month's meeting will be out at the Annunciation Church in Hazelwood on March 3. Dinner will be served at 7 PM followed by our meeting. Please come and join us and enjoy some wonderful food and fellowship.

Warmest Regards, Mark



Tootsie Roll Drive

Tootsie Roll Industries

\$500 St. Dominic Saints Night Out \$277 Athletic Breakfast KC Annual Tootsie Roll Drive is coming up. Same locations as last year (Firehouse, Kwik Trip, Econo Mart, Kmart)

Annual KC Fish Fry

Friday April 8th

The calling Committee will be giving you a call soon! Be ready to say <u>"YES"</u> when called.

Roger Janak, Chairman



From Cub Scout Pack 300 for chartering the Scouts organization in 2011 and donating \$500 toward their rechartering fees.



Good of the Order

Please remember:

- Len Gruber is doing well
- Inez Malecha had a knee replaced
- Ken Mracek-had a MRSA infection, they took out his knee & he will be in Rochester for 8 weeks.



POT O' GOLD & RAFFLE:

Congratulations to **Arlen Malecha** on winning February's raffle. **Pot O' Gold winners could have been but were not present**:

Todd Feltes, Mark Auge, Jack Varner & Richard Traxler

Calendar of Events

March 3 KC Meeting at Hazelwood 7pm Dinner and meeting

March 5 6pm-9pm Parents Night Out at St. Dominic

March 20 South-Central Respect for Life Series speaker-Archbishop Nienstedt

April 7 KC Meeting Officers 6:30 pm, General Meeting 7:30 pm

April 8 Fish Fry at St. Dominic

May 5 KC Meeting Officers 6:30, General Meeting 7:30



Parents Night Out



Brother Knights, we are in need of your assistance to make this night a success!

Please contact Todd & Kathy Feltes to volunteer 507-645-9023

March Birthday's

Dale Touchette

Dale Brown

Randy Distad

3/20

3/23

Happy Birthday to the following Knights celebrating in March ...

3/1	Leonard Horejsi	3/24	Earl Crow
	Alvin Kipp	3/25	Dwain Otte
3/10	Joseph McGrath	3/28	Andrew Graff
3/12	Clarence Malecha	3/29	Steven Kitzman
3/18	Richard Douglass	3/30	Steven Moses
	James Block II		

Owain Otte
Andrew Graff
Steven Kitzman
Steven Moses



Please visit
www.kc1516.org Send your
comments and suggestions
to Brother Jerry at
chrismanj@gmail.com



Editor: Jerry Chrisman

Phone: (612) 490-4048

E-Mail: chrismanj@gmail.com



Northfield Knights of Columbus

216 N Spring St. Northfield, MN 55057

On The Lighter Side ...

Pat and Mick landed themselves a job at a sawmill. Just before morning tea Pat yelled: "Mick! I lost me finger!"

"Have you now?" says Mick. "And how did you do it?"

"I just touched this big spinning thing here like thi...

Darn! There goes another one!"



EUGENE ALBERS

10485 ALBERS TRL

DUNDAS, MN 55019